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RELATIONS WITH POLICE AUTHORITIES 

 
Statement of Purpose 

 

 It is the purpose of this policy to prescribe the manner in which police interrogations and 

investigations are to be handled by school and law enforcement officials. 

 

Statement of Policy 

 

 It is the intention of the school district and the local police departments to work in a joint 

cooperative effort to provide a safe and healthy school environment for students, staffs, and 

visitors while on school district properties. This effort will be carried out in compliance with 

New Hampshire RSA 193-D, Safe School Zones, as amended, and the Memorandum of 

Understanding signed by the district and both local police departments.   

 

 This policy is not intended to govern the actions of the School Resource officer (SRO) 

while he/she is acting as a member of the school staff. 

 

When law enforcement officials find it necessary to interview students during the school 

day, they will contact the student only through the principal’s office.  The school officials will 

bring the student to the office to meet the law enforcement officer. All interviews with students 

at school by officers of the law will be conducted in a private office with the principal, counselor, 

or teacher present.  The officer of the law will notify the parent of the interview, prior to meeting 

with the student. 

 

 In the event it becomes necessary to interview the student away from school, the parents 

will be notified of the time and place of the interview.  The student will be accompanied to and 

from the place of interview by either the parents or a member of the school staff. 

 

Appendix JICD-R- Memorandum of Understanding 

 

Related Policy:  JIH/JIH-R      

          

Effective:  September 1, 1970 

Revised:  January 15, 2003 

Reaffirmed:  March 7, 2012 

 

             

          


